JEFF DAVIS COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
WORKSHOP
DATE: THURSDAY, MAY 27, 2021
TIME:  1:30 P.M.
PLACE:  BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ CONFERENCE ROOM
Present:  Chairman Brad Crews, Commissioner James Benjamin, and Commissioner Vann Wooten, and Clerk Heather Scott

Chairman Brad Crews called the workshop to order at 1:30 p.m. 

[bookmark: _Hlk73900160]DISCUSS NEW JAIL
Studio 8 Architect spoke on the lowest bidder for new jail, which was McDonald Construction Co. out of Vidalia, GA.  Architect Jim Ingram stated he and the contractor spoke on ways to lower cost. Some changes they talked about that may save some money would be the following; changing from sound housing to weather housing, fuel tank burn time, changing electrical wiring from copper to aluminum, data conduit, light fixtures(just using a different brand), security wiring, and fire alarm system. All this equaling with the mechanical deducting $2000 without changing anything and editing the roll up door prices to 73, 902$. 

Commissioner Crews gave his thoughts on leaving the sound and copper wiring and also leaving the fire alarm system as is. Commissioner Benjamin asked about the lightening, checking to make sure it was the LED and the same type of lightening. Mr. Ingram stated it was the same lightening just made by a different company. Commissioner Wooten asked about the generator and why not go with a used generator? Sheriff Bohannon stated he would like not to be bother with a used generator, because having the warranty and knowing someone is able to work on it. 

Commissioner Crews asked if it would be possible to use local contractors from Jeff Davis as much as possible with the different jobs and asked Mr. Ingram to make sure the main contractor does that. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Ingram agreed and stated he would get a contract sent over for the next meeting to be put on the agenda. 

[bookmark: _Hlk73900184]
Adjourn – 1:57 P.M.

__________________________________			________________________________
Heather Scott, Clerk						Brad Crews, Chairman
